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R.I. Foundation Endowment Information 

Much of what the Rotary Foundation’s 
endowment does is not well known.  Our 
foundation endowment subcommittee would like 
to shed light on the subject and make it easier to 
understand. 

What follows is a list of our membership.  We 
invite those interested to contact any one of us to 
begin a conversation: 

Beth Cross, Rochester Rotary, 
bcross@songbirdresearch.com, 585-737-0579 

Chuck Turner, Brighton Rotary, 
chamarturner@rochester.rr.com, 585-271-8597 

Jeff Krans, Penn Yan Rotary, 
jkrans228@gmail.com, 315-536-7180 

Jim Barletta, Rush Henrietta Rotary, 
jfb@leglergroup.com, 585-455-6506 

Nancy Loughlin, Watkins Montour Rotary, 
nkloughlin@gmail.com, 607-425-4530 

Pete Winnett, Corning Rotary, 
winnettp@jgua.com, 607-936-3785 

 

PDG Jeff Krans 

Rotary Archive 

May 4, 1987 

37 years after the first proposal to allow 
female members into Rotary, on              
May 4, 1987, the US Supreme Court ruled 
that Rotary Clubs could no longer exclude 
women from membership on the basis of 
gender. 

That same year the Rotary Club of Duarte, 
California elected the first female club 
president. 

Complete schedule of  

upcoming  

District/Club events is on 

page 53 

mailto:bcross@songbirdresearch.com
mailto:chamarturner@rochester.rr.com
mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
mailto:jfb@leglergroup.com
mailto:nkloughlin@gmail.com
mailto:winnettp@jgua.com
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The annual District 7120 Oratorical contest was held Saturday, March 2nd at FLCC. There were nine participants who gave 
speeches based on the Rotary 4-Way Test.  The top three winners will receive scholarships to participating colleges. The remaining 
recipients will receive a $100.00 check from the District for their participation. 
 
Opening remarks were made by Janet Tenreiro, District Governor Nominee Designate and Gloria Dancause, Contest Chair. 
 
The first place winner was Margaux Eller and second place Michael Eller. The Ellers are siblings from the Seneca Falls Rotary. 
Third place winner Andrew Hazell is from the Hilton Rotary. The other participants were Emareilys Rodriguez and Jaidalisse 
DeJesus both from the Rochester Latino Rotary, Jasmine Kiley and Jessica Dawson from the Penfield Rotary, Meredith Conklin-
Bloomfield Rotary, Rachel Mahoney-Seneca Falls Rotary       (Submitted by Jodi Kaufman ) 
 

Thanks to the following committee volunteers: 
Judges Ethan Fogg and Jeff Krans 
Videographer PDG Bill Gormont 

Rick Kaufman Photographer 
Jodi Kaufman Student Escort 

Travis Piper Photographer 
Alice Burton & Diane Krans Tabulators 

Karen Sprentall, Canandaigua Rotary President, Time Keeper 
Rotarian sponsors and coaches 

FLCC AVI Food Service 

 
 
 
 
Margaux Eller, first place, Michael Ellen, 
second place, Andrew Hazell, third place.   
 
Left Janet Tenreiro, District Governor Nominee 
Designate, right green sweater Karen Sprentall, 
Canandaigua Rotary President, right end Gloria 
Dancause, Contest Chair Canandaigua Rotary.  
 
 
 
 
 
Below: 
Nine Oratorical Contestants 
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SAVE THE DATE...   June 28th 
 

District 7120 Change Over Dinner 
R.I.T. Inn and Conference Center 

Henrietta, NY 
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Rotary Foundation News          

MAY 2019 

The District Conference is over.  We had 69 items in the Silent Auction that 
brought in over $4000 to the Foundation. Added to that were cash donations 

made to the Giving Tree, a very generous donation made by the Youth Exchange 
students of over $1400 (I always knew I loved Youth Exchange! . . . . maybe 

something to do with having been the chair a few years back) and an anony-
mous gift matching the students' amount, the auction brought tin a total of 

$7305. Many, many thanks to all who were so generous!!! The foundation will 
do even more good in the world because of all of you! 

Congratulations to PDG Mark and Linda Wyse from Ontario-Walworth who received their Major Donor 
Recognition.  It was such an honor to be able to present it to them as they are, in addition to being good 

friends of mine, a couple who exemplifies Service Above Self.  They donate of their time, talent and     
treasure generously and tirelessly. 

You too can achieve Major Donor status.  You can give an outright gift of $10,000 or accumulate donations 
over the years.  Make your plan now. Regular giving over 20 years can become your Major Donor        

recognition.  (I have another Major Donor recognition to present at a club meeting per the donor's          

request.  Stay tuned for that announcement!)   Don't hesitate to contact your foundation area directors 

(FADs) for a program on the foundation and please thank them for all they have done for the foundation.   

In the coming Rotary year, the FAD duties are being reassigned to the Assistant Governors.  

I am truly grateful for all the Foundation Area Directors have done and I know they will continue to inspire 
giving in the years to come. 

Have a great month and go out and be the inspiration to others.  YOU make a difference. 

Ellen, DRFCC 
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Rotary Live Connect      Rotary International will livestream inspiring general sessions and key breakout 
sessions from the 2019 convention. You can watch them live or on demand whenever you have time for up to three 
months after the convention ends. 

Livestreaming is available in English, French, and German for $95 (includes all taxes) 
https://my.rotary.org/en/user/login?destination=secure/application/231%3Fdeep-link%3Dhttp%253A//events.rotaryintl.org/%
253FEventId%253D4ba4c6b8-bd3a-4927-9bf0-11cde2d658e0 

 
Take Notice 

 
The deadline for submission of 
articles/photos for the special  
District Conference Issue of            

the Grapevine is 
 Sunday, May 26th 

 
—Marilyn Lyon 

Editor 
 

7120news@rochester.rr.com 
 
 

 
 

ROTARY 

LITERACY SEMINAR 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

        September 14th 2019  9 a.m. 

Clifton Springs Hospital 

2nd Floor Rotary Room 

Questions Pam Dean 

mesunshine1@msn.com 
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2020 Governor Elect Hospitality Program 

By PDG John E. Hall, Chair 

 

The 2020 District 7120 Governor Elect Hospitality Program, also known as the Milt Matthews Governor Elect 
Hospitality Program, will be celebrating its 51st anniversary this coming year.  The program invites Governors 
Elect from countries around the Rotary world to be hosted prior to their attending the International 
Assembly in San Diego, CA for their training to become District Governor of their home districts.  These DGE 
visitors will be in our district from January 10 to January 18, 2020 to experience a week of D7120 Rotary 
hospitality. 

Currently we have 12 future District Governors registered and here is your opportunity to host a DGE from 
Australia (4),  India (1), Lesotho (1), Pakistan (1), Sweden (2), Uganda (1), Wales (1), or Zambia (1).  The first 
hosting period is from January 4th to January 8th followed by the second period from January 8th to January 
12th.  On Tuesday afternoon January 14th, all hosts and guests gather at the Finger Lakes Community College 
in Canandaigua for the changeover lunch after which our guests move on to their 2nd host. 

Our visiting DGE’s make great speakers for your club and provide your club members an opportunity to 
exchange Rotary ideas with someone from another country.  Also, many hosts have had the opportunity to 
visit their guests in their home countries. 

Would your club like a program on the Governor Elect Hospitality Program?  Any member of the MMGEHP 
Committee would be willing to come to your club and present more information.  Please contact Chair PDG 
John Hall at jehall13@gmail.com to arrange a program. To sign up as a host, please click on the following 
link or copy it into your web browser:   https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform 
fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA  

or contact Hosting Chair, Roland Steorts at rsteorts@rochester.rr.com.  (Submitted by John Hall) 

 
 

The District Membership Development Committee is pleased to welcome and congratulate the following  
new members/transfers for April 2019: 
  
                            Avon                                    Kevin Van Allen 
                            Bath                                     Amanda Chafee, Theresa McKinley & Heather Schneider  
                            Gates-Chili                          Sharon Perry 
                            
                            Honeoye Falls-Mendon       Chip Raines 
                            Penn Yan                              Stacey Thomas 
                            Spencerport                          Kris Kelly & Sean Yantz 
                            Victor-Farmington               Deborah Lewis & Edward Reed 
  
Please note that the above is based on reports found on the District 7120 website. 
  
  THANK YOU DISTRICT ROTARIANS FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS 
              BOTH LOCALLY AND BEYOND and FOR BEING THE INSPIRATION TO OTHERS!!!!! 
 
(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
mailto:rsteorts@rochester.rr.com


 

8 

 

 
May 2019 Page  8 

ROTARIANS 
 

SAVE THE DATE    
      

SATURDAY 16  
 

NOVEMBER 2019 
 

for the DISTRICT 7120 
 

(RLI) 
 
 
 

ROTARY LEADERSHIP 
 

INSTITUTE 
 
  A new site location: RIT INN & CONFERENCE CENTER 

                5257 W. Henrietta Rd. Henrietta NY 14467 
 

More details and signup information will be coming soon. 
 

Questions: Contract Pam Dean 315-597-2242, 585-737-4589 or email 
mesunshine1@msn.com.                
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District Literacy Newsletter May 2019 
 
“Planning for the summer months and how to promote Literacy in our clubs and communities during this time”. 
Many community libraries have already started planning their summer events! Have we as clubs thought about 
how we can continue promoting literacy in our areas?? Just because we have submitted our accomplishment’s 
and received our literacy citations we can’t rest!! Literacy is a continuing issue that we all need to address every 
day! Two interesting programs to check out below. Summer reading and Library summer programs. 
 
Summer Reading Program’s 
 
The benefits of a summer reading programming for children: 
 

• Children are motivated to read. 
 

• Children develop positive attitudes about reading, books, and the library. 
 

• Children maintain their reading skills during summer vacation. 
 

• Children have access to experiences that further their sense of discovery. 
 

• Children have access to experiences through which they can learn to work cooperatively. 
 
Putting together a cohesive summer reading program doesn’t need to be complicated!! 

A Universe of Stories 2019 Summer Learning Program   (Celebrate Space Exploration) 
 

 

DATES JUNE 1-AUGUST 31 NATION WIDE 

 In the summer of 2019, many libraries across the country will celebrate space exploration in their summer reading 
programs. The slogan “A Universe of Stories” was chosen by library professionals to help inspire children of all ages to 
dream big, believe in themselves, and create their own story.  
The Collaborative Summer Library Program (CSLP) (https://www.cslpreads.org) is a consortium of states working together 
to provide high-quality summer reading program materials for children, teens, and adults at the lowest cost possible for 
their public libraries. CSLP actively shares innovative and age appropriate ideas, resources, and programs for four age 
groups, from babies to adults. State libraries and systems join CSLP to empower libraries to foster community. CSLP 
reaches 16,000 libraries through these state libraries and systems. The theme for summer 2019 is “A Universe of Stories.” 

CSLP and the STAR Library Network (STAR Net) are partnering to share science- and technology-related activities and 
resources to libraries across the nation.  

Are you interested in partnering with your local library? Find hands-on activities and other library program resources 
on STAR Net’s STEM Activity Clearinghouse (http://clearinghouse.starnetlibraries.org/143-universe-of-stories). Keep up-to-
date on forthcoming resources for the 50th anniversary of the Apollo Moon landing on STAR Net’s “Year of Space” resource 
page (http://www.starnetlibraries.org/universe-of-stories). 

Submitted by Pam Dean Literacy Chair 

https://www.cslpreads.org/
http://clearinghouse.starnetlibraries.org/143-universe-of-stories
http://www.starnetlibraries.org/universe-of-stories/
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Fathers Turn Pain Into Healing Solutions 

Rotary Members Destigmatize Opioid Recovery 

 

A father’s concern and fear propelled sleepless Ben Lowry, an attorney in Portland, Maine, 
out into the streets one evening searching for his eldest son.  

Just a year earlier, his son had been in college studying engineering when he began using 
drugs, including opioids. Lowry’s family spent more than $100,000 on treatment and 
recovery programs before Lowry gave his son an ultimatum: stop using or move out. His 
son moved out. 

Now, hearing the wail of sirens on this cold fall night, Lowry feared the worst. 

“Someone said there was an overdose nearby, and I hurried over, thinking it was my son,” 
Lowry said, his voice cracking with emotion. “There was a young woman dead in the 
street, probably in her 20s. It’s a very difficult thing to see, especially when your son is 
living out there.” 
 
According to the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Maine and New 
Hampshire recorded nearly 800 opioid overdose deaths in 2017 – a terrible toll, but a small 
fraction of the 47,600 opioid deaths across the United States that year. 

As a member of the Rotary Club of Portland, Lowry decided to do more than just address 
his own situation. He joined a group of Rotary members in the New England area who have 
come together to prevent overdose deaths.  
 
In partnership with public health agencies, the District 7780 Recovery Initiative Committee 
organizes seminars that educate the community on the dangers of opioids, supports education campaigns in public schools, and 
raises money to train recovery coaches who assist drug users who are trying to turn their lives around. 

“I don’t know if I will be able to help my son,” Lowry says. “But if I can help others in a similar situation, I want to.” 
 
Combatting stigma  

Robert MacKenzie, a member of the Rotary Club of Kennebunk, Maine, and the town’s police chief, has also been personally 
touched by the crisis. One of his daughters struggled with heroin dependency and is now in recovery. But that process, he says, is a 
long and uncertain one. 

MacKenzie has been instrumental in organizing District 7780’s Overdose Recognition and Response seminars. His main goal is to 
reduce the stigma associated with opioid use, which, he says, can be a significant barrier to drug users getting help. He thinks 
Rotarians can spread the message that the opioid epidemic is not a criminal justice issue, but a public health issue. 
 
Complete story available at: 
 
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-members-seek-community-solutions-opioid-epidemic 
 
 

 

By Arnold R. Grahl Photos by Alyce Henson  30 April 2019 

John Bouchard's Rotary Club of 
Saco Bay organized one of the 
seminars in their community. The 
participants realized the issue 
touches everyone.  

Rotary 
International  
News 

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-members-seek-community-solutions-opioid-epidemic
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Prattsburgh Rotary’s March “Student of the Month” 
 
The Prattsburgh Rotary Club is proud to announce the March Student of the Month at Prattsburgh 
Central School.  The student is Grace DiRisio, daughter of Michael and Anna DiRisio of Prattsburgh.   
 
This young lady is a senior who has been involved in Soccer, Academic All Stars, and Drama 
Club.  She has been a very active member of Student Council, including her time as President.  Grace 
has been a Literary Festival winner, a Bausch and Lomb winner and placed first in the Steuben 
County Speaking Contest.   
 
She was also nominated and received the Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR) Good Citizen 
Award. Additionally, Grace is involved in volunteer work with the Girl Scouts, St. Patrick’s Catholic 
Church, the Class of 2019, and as an indoor soccer coach for younger students.  She also helped with 
the 3rd grade play in the past as a make-up artist and concession stand worker.       
(Submitted by Howard Selleck) 

Service Above Self Luncheon Held 
 
7 people from the Penfield community were honored at the 8th annual service above self luncheon .  
 
With Penfield Rotary President Marie Cinti and Service Above Self Chair Jack Best are   
Bernadette Brinkman-Penfield Library, Mary Button-Paychex, Ed Cala- St. Joseph’s Church, Charleen Calabria- Eastside YMCA , 
Jeanine Fyfe-Broccolo Tree & Lawn, Dan Krist-AdvantageFCU, Kathleen Proietti- Family First FCU  (Submitted by Linda Kohl) 
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Watkins-Montour Students of the Month 

Watkins-Montour Rotary Club honored Watkins Glen Senior Maggie Barrett at their March 14th meeting as Student of 
the Month. Barrett was accompanied by her parents Ruby and Andy Barrett and introduced 
by teacher Melissa Kissell. Melissa told the group that she is “very proud of this young la-
dy…she has come very far in her academics and shown growth in all areas”. She stated that 
Maggie has “blossomed” and is now known to be a student who “puts herself out there and 
helps others, has become confident, has found herself, and has an amazing heart”.  

Maggie is in her 2nd year of the BOCES Culinary Arts Program, and plans to attend CCC 
this Fall to get her Associates degree. From there, she has set her sights on   attending Cor-
nell University School of Veterinary Medicine. Maggie told the group that she was very 
honored to receive this award and then turned her gratitude toward her parents for their 
having “helped me through so much in High School”. 

 

Watkins-Montour Rotary Club honored Odessa-Montour Senior, McKennah Lott at their 
March 28 meeting as its Student of the Month 
from Odessa-Montour. Lott was introduced by 
teacher, Greg Gavich, who described Lott as a, 

“caring, hard-working, excellent student who doesn’t seek attention.” Lott is 
in the top 10 of her class academically, plays for the school soccer, basketball, 
and softball teams, and is a member of Student Council, National Honor Soci-
ety, and co-president of the Rotary Interact Club. 
 Lott plans to attend Tompkins-Cortland Community College to major in ac-
counting and play soccer before transferring to a 4 year college. Lott acknowl-
edged Rotary for its continued recognition program of students. She also 
thanked her parents for the support they’ve given to her throughout high 
school, to her teacher, Greg Gavich for nominating her for the award and 
providing great support to all students and athletes.  (Submitted by Emily Peckham) 

 
New Avon Rotary Member  

Was Guest Speaker at Dansville Rotary 
 

Newly inducted Avon Rotarian Kevin Van Allen 
recently spoke at Dansville Rotary shown here with 

President Elect Nancy Nice and Rotarian Tom Wamp.  
 

(Submitted by Jon Shay) 



 

13 

 

 
May 2019 Page  13 

Honeoye Lake Rotary Students of the Month for December, January and February 

 

Angelene Merrick, Katie Cosman and James Hallett 

It is always fun time to welcome our Students of the Month to our dinner meetings so we can celebrate their achievements and 
service to the community.  On April 11, we welcomed these juniors who were selected by their teachers a examples of those who 
fit so much into their lives while modeling Rotary’s Four Way Test and exemplifying our motto, Service Above Self. These Students 
were joined by their parents and other family members who were also recognized as motivators to their children. 

Our Student of the Month for December is James Hallett, son of Terry ad Marlene Hallett. James is very active in sports 
participating in cross country, indoor track and outdoor track.  He is a member of the National Honor Society and enjoys taking 
part in the National Youth Leadership Training Program. He is a boy scout and works for his dad at Hallett Automotive in the 
summer.  James intends to attend a four year college where he will continue his cross country running and looks to major in 
computer science. 

Angelene Merrick joined us at or meeting with her parents Hylene and Donald.  As Student of the Month for January, Angelene 
was recognized for all she does at school and in the Honeoye community.  Angelene enjoys varsity volleyball, Youth2Youth and 
student council. Through these activities she is able to help better HCS and help the Honeoye community.  Outside of school, she 
enjoys being part of a robotics group. Angelene plans to attend college but is undecided as to her major. 

Katie Cosman and her parents, Sue Baron and Eric Cosman, were also welcomed at our special event.  Katie is in band, choir, pit 
band and jazz band. Music is a passion for her and will be part of her college program along with archeology.  Katie runs varsity 
indoor track and holds a school record. She also plays tennis and soccer. In the community Katie plays in the Finger Lakes Concert 
Band and the Honeoye Community Band.   

All our students of the month manage to maintain exemplary grades while filling their lives with so many activities in and outside 
of school.  Congratulations to these students and their parents for being recognized as HLRC Students of the Month. 

 
(Submitted by Jeanne Hamele) 
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Festa Italiana by Canandaigua Rotary 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently held its annual Festa Italiana to raise money for the many projects the Club 
supports. It was held at Kings Catering, with Ziti, Chicken Parm, Salad, Make your Own Sundae, live music, Silent 

Auction, and other entertainment, servers, free parking, and take-outs were also available.  
 

 
The Club wishes to thank it supporting advertisers, the many 

helpers from FLACRA, and the Interact Club from the 
Canandaigua Academy high schoolers. There were over 800 

meals served with over half being take-outs. 
 
Pictured are Kari Buch, Mary Green, and Mark Sheppard 
getting ready for another serving round. 

 
 
Pictured are David White, Jeff Praino and a few Interact 
Club helpers ready to help with the Make Your Own 
Sundae.  (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

Press Release From Dundee Rotary 
 
The May 1

st
 meeting of the Dundee Rotary Club was a very special day.  Not only did Past District Governor Norma 

Madayag-Reilly and husband Gary attend the meeting (we 
always enjoy their company), but so did Area Rotary 
Foundation Chair, Jeff Cassim, who presented our Club with a 
DSG check for $1,171 for the Resident Shoppe that the Club 
set up at Terrace Dundee Senior Citizen Housing.  
Member Bruce VanDyne was the speaker for the day.  
Bruce talked about the history of the Dundee Rotary Club over 
his 41 years of membership and also spoke about his career 
at Seneca Foods, where he was the head of research and 
quality control for many years.  
Bruce's daughters, Debbie and Kathy, were also on hand to 
watch Bruce receive his third Paul Harris award. Bruce served 
for many years as the Club Treasurer and Foundation Chair 
and has exemplified the Rotary motto of “Service Above Self”.  
President-Elect Kate Ring presented Bruce with the award 
and noted that it has taken 3 people to take his 
place!  Congratulations, Bruce.  (Submitted by Lauren Snyder) 
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Red Jacket Rotary 
 
The Red Jacket Rotary Club 
was privileged to hear Claudia 
Schaefer at its Tuesday 
morning breakfast meeting on 
April 16.  Ms. Schaefer is 
with the Ontario County 
Department of Social Services 
and works in the area of foster 
care and adoption.   
 
The title of her presentation 
was "Help a Child Step into 
the Future with Hope."  She 
detailed how children at risk 
are identified and steps that 
are taken to assess the need 
for removal from an 
unhealthy situation.  She 
emphasized the need for people who are able to foster or adopt.  A brochure 
was distributed which clarifies how to become a foster/adoptive parent. 
(Submitted by Jeff Crawford) 
 

President Vern Hecker presenting her with 
an Appreciation Certificate Claudia Schaefer selecting a book to be placed 

in a daycare center--a way the club has of 
expressing appreciation for her sharing with us. 

Youth Exchange News From Newark 
 

Eliana is one of Newark Rotary's  two inbound exchange students and is from 
Italy. She lives on the Island of Sardinia in the city of Cagliari, where she 
attends a semi private school where she will receive a double diploma for her 
studies in Italian and French. At Newark High School she has participated in 
new sports, volleyball and lacrosse.  Her plan is to attend college in the 
Netherlands. 
 
Elliott is Newark's other inbound student and is from Sweden, also living for a 
time near London. In Newark he has 
enjoyed skiing and soccer. After returning 
to Sweden he will have two years of high 
school remaining. He is interested in 
attending the University in Scotland to 
study Business and Chemistry.  
Photos- Newark's exchange student 
Elliott 
 
              Newark exchange student Eliana 
and Rotary President Linda Werts 
exchange club banners.    (Submitted by 
John Zornow) 
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Victor-Farmington Rotary 

Rotary founder Paul Harris urged all Rotarians to commit themselves to 
serving others. He also reminded them that nothing prevented them from 
having fun while doing it. 

As club members prepared for their major fund-raising event of the year, 
the “Taste of the Finger Lakes”, Rotarian Kim Yourch followed the guidance 
of Paul Harris. Kim organized a social evening for Victor-Farmington 
Rotarians that involved learning the ins and outs of floral design while 
creating an attractive floral piece that could subsequently be used to 
facilitate the club’s fund-raising efforts. 

Nine club members participated in the event and they created nine  floral 
baskets created with professional guidance, using quality flowers and 
materials.   The workshop was hosted by a local florist, Flowers by Stella. 
The flower baskets were donated to the club’s “Taste of the Finger Lakes” 
fundraiser as door prizes.  (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

 

 

 

Rotarians Lynn Freshman and Debbie Lewis with 
a completed floral basket 

Group picture of Victor-Farmington Rotarians with their floral baskets 
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V-F ROTARY CLUB HOSTS TASTE OF THE FINGER LAKES 

 

The Victor-Farmington Rotary Club recently held its 
annual fundraising event, the Taste of the Finger 
Lakes, at the Ravenwood Golf Club in Victor.  

This was the eighteenth consecutive year for the event 
that provides guests the opportunity to sample wines 
from various Finger Lakes wineries, craft beers from 
local brewers and samples from distilleries. They 
sampled food offerings from local restaurants, caterers, 
food vendors and markets while bidding on silent 
auction items. 

 

All attendees were eligible for the nine door prizes that were awarded 
when bidding on the silent auction items was closed. The door prizes 
consisted of floral baskets that had been created a few days earlier by 
Rotarians who participated in a floral  workshop. 

Rotary members Jim Crane, Bruce Chapman , Solitaire Murphy and Kim 
Yourch served as co-chairs for the event.  
 

 (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

L to R  Rotarian Maureen Hall, PDG John Hall, DGN Linda Kolh and 
Rotarian Mary Ann Mady sampling the fare. 

L to R -  Attendees Ellen Bettencourt and Sandy 
Dalton are greeted VF Rotary exchange student 
Joaquin Ellena Murature (Argentina) and V-F 
Rotarian Lynn Freshman 

L to R - V-F Rotarians Kelly Cochrane and Kim 
Yourch setting up tables 
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Newark Pancake Breakfast A Hit! 
 

It's been going on every year since 1958 and 
the Newark Rotary club counts the event as 
a major fundraiser. The annual St. Patrick's 
Day Pancake Breakfast was held March 16 
at the Newark High School and raised a total 
of $5745 for the club. 
 
Volunteer Rotarians flipped between 1500-
1800 pancakes, served 2000-3000 sausages, 
over 1000 scrambled eggs, hundreds of 
muffins and gallons of coffee and milk.   
 
A silent auction raised $1,759 and  the 
Interact Club presented a Shelter Box 
display, adding to the fun.   
 
All of Newark Rotary projects will benefit 
from this event.  Submitted by John Zornow 

Red Jacket Rotary 
Amy James, Community Education Manager for the Finger Lakes Donor Recovery Network, spoke at the breakfast meeting of 
the Red Jacket Rotary Club on April 30.  Ms. James pointed out that April was "National Donate Life Month."  Her main focus 
was to raise awareness of the importance of making a donation decision.  She shared many surprising facts regarding organ 
donation: donations always occur from an unexpected event; cancer is the only thing that can prevent a donation; age and health 
are not generally restricting; in order for a donation to happen the donor has to pass while hospitalized and on a ventilator.  
Finally, several examples were cited regarding the gratitude and joy of  both recipients and donor families.  (Submitted by Jeff 
Crawford) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             

Amy James holds club member's attention.                  Club President, Vern Hecker, expresses 
appreciation to Ms. James. 
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BACK TO WORK FOR THE HLRC 

The Honeoye Lake Rotary Club had a very busy ending to the month of April.  The fun began on April 26th when Jeanne Hamele, 
Marilyn Passer and Cathy Pestle joined with the C.O.R.A.L. group to bag the white pine trees we obtained to distribute to our 
elementary students.  Each tree was bagged then labeled with a tag indicating it was a gift from the HLRC. Trees were then 
divided into classroom groups, delivered to classrooms and sent home with students for planting. This project is always a fun time 
sharing good conversation and a cooperative work atmosphere with the C.O.R.A.L. kids and staff.  This annual event gives our club 
an opportunity to find out how we can help the C.O.R.A.L. program as well.  (Submitted by Jeanne Hamele) 

 

C.O.R.A.L. Bagging Trees with HLRC 

 

From there, our focus went to dismissal time when students walk out of school carrying their trees --- they are so proud to have 
them and are always anxious to plant them.  It is also rewarding to share this day with older students who received trees as 
elementary students and share how their trees are doing in their yards years later. 

 

Fifth Graders leaving school with their Arbor Day trees 
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Rotary Club Honors Four Members 

 
The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently honored with the Paul Harris Fellowship.  

This award is given to those living individuals who exemplify community inspiration and who as 
brought leadership and service to our community. 

 

Pictured are Rotary District Governor Mike Slovak, Kim Tenreiro, Janet Tenreiro, Bruce Kennedy, 
and Dan Kelley.  (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

What is a Paul Harris Fellow? 

 

The Paul Harris Fellow recognition acknowledges individuals who 
contribute, or who have contributions made in their name, of $1,000 to 
The Rotary Foundation. 

Rotary established the recognition in 1957 to encourage and show 
appreciation for substantial contributions to what was then the 
Foundation’s only program, Rotary Foundation Fellowships for Advanced 
Study, the precursor to Ambassadorial Scholarships.  

The first Paul Harris Fellows included past RI Director Allison G. Brush, who served during the 
1937-38 Rotary year, and longtime RI Treasurer Rufus F. Chapin, both for donations made in 
1946. Mrs. Adan Vargas was the first woman to receive the recognition, for a gift made in 1953. 
Mrs. Harry L. Jones was the second, and one of only five people recognized for contributions 
actually made in that inaugural year.  

https://www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/rotary-foundation
https://www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/history/paul-harris-society
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Geneva Rotary News 
 

Geneva Rotary Club celebrated its 100th anniversary recently 
with a Gala Celebration at Club 86 in Geneva.  
A crowd of more than 200 people listened to keynote speaker 
Don Alhart, a past district governor.  
 
 
The highlight of the evening was the presentation of the 
Springstead Award for exceptional community service to 
John Hicks (second from left, seated), retired Ontario County 
administrator. Attending the dinner was Barbara Springstead 
(third from right, seated). The award is named for her 
husband Ralph Springstead.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another highlight of 
the evening was the 
honoring of 24 Paul 
Harris Fellows in 
honor of the 100th 
Anniversary.  
 
District Governor 
Mike Slovak and 
Alhart took part in the 
ceremony.   
 
(Submitted by Phil 
Beckley) 
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Rotary Foundation Donor Honored 
 
 
At a recent Canandaigua Rotary Club meeting Rick and Linda Hawks were honored for their commitment and 
contribution to the Rotary Foundation as a Major Donor. Mr. Hawks spoke of the tragic deaths of children of the world 
and the efforts of the Rotary Foundation in curbing the problem. Rotary District Governor Mike Slovak was on hand to 
congratulate the Hawks with the crystal award.  (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
 
Pictured are Linda and Rick Hawks with Past District Governor Tom Rogers. 

 

 

PAUL HARRIS SOCIETY PRESENTATIONS 
 

 
Greece Rotarians continue their strong 
support of the Rotary Foundation. 
 
 In a recent ceremony 5 Rotarians were 
awarded Paul Harris certification. Former 
Greece President Al Meilutis presented the 
awards. Shown l-r: Rotarians Mike Sofia, PH 
award; Meilutis; Larry Wills, PH+2; Kim 
Campbell, PH+2;  Bill Gormont, PH+8; and 
Mike Taylor, PH+6.  
 
The generosity of Rotarians is critical to The 
continued ability to meet the needs of the 
community as well as internationally.  
(Submitted by Judie VanBramer) 
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Rotary Club of Rochester SouthWest 
Cleans Up the River 

for Earth Day! 
 
Members of the Rotary Club of Rochester SouthWest braved a cold Saturday morning to contribute to National Earth 
Day by cleaning up the Genesee River waterfront in SouthWest Rochester.  Joining with members of the University of 
Rochester’s Rotaract Club, located just across the river, over 20 large heavy-duty bags of garbage were collected 
along the riverfront. 
 
Assistant Governor Lisa Norwood took time to photograph the trash for the Litterati app that was introduced to us by 
our Rotary Club of Rochester NorthWest partners.  Litterati was created by for users to identify, collect and geotag 
the world's litter using a crowdsource-cleaning strategy.   
 
An added bonus was that Channel 8 News showed up and interviewed President-Elect, Eleanor Coleman. 
 
Rotary SouthWest is currently working on an initiative that successfully brought the community together last year using 
local musicians.  “Beats @ Brooks” will take place near the riverfront next to Staybridge Suites and offer food (Rotary 
fundraiser), a venue for connecting the University of Rochester students with the SouthWest community, an activity for 
the nearby senior housing building and information about community resources and initiatives.  (Submitted by Eleanor 
Coleman) 
Stay tuned for our “Taste of the Islands” event in September highlighting our many Caribbean restaurants in the 
SouthWest area. 

Lisa Norwood, ADG, Rochester. 
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Rochester Deaf Rotary Club’s SIP & SIGN FUNDAISER  
WAS A GREAT SUCCESS! WAVING HANDS! 

 
The Rochester Deaf Rotary "Sip & Sign" fundraiser Sunday, April 7th, @ RIT Inn, was a great success! 
Those that attended enjoyed themselves with games, tastings, food, and also a VIP wine/food pairing presentation. Thank you to all 
who supported our great event! Waving hands! 
The proceeds from this event will support Miracle Field, in Webster (rochestermiraclefield.org). This complex - multi-use baseball 
field, concessions stand, outdoor playground - benefits people with disabilities to enjoy, and have fun equally with others. Once 
complete, it will be totally accessible to people in wheelchairs, walkers, etc.  
 
Top photo: Many wine drinkers all at once! 
Bottom photo: Waving hands to Michele Randall, Sip & Sign Chair for a job well done! 
(left: PP John Haynes, Michele, President Robert Tawney & President Elect Karen Beiter) 
 
Article submitted by Michele Randall and photos by Bob Green with assistance from Val Nelson-Metlay 
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Welcome New Member Kevin Van Allen 
April 2, 2019 
Kevin Van Allen was born and raised in Hornell, NY.  He moved to South Lima in 1998 
shortly after graduating high school.  At that time he began working at the Presutti Law Office 
while he attended St. John Fisher College.   
 
He later attended University at Buffalo Law School where he graduated in 2006.  In 2011 he 
formed the law firm of Cannon & Van Allen, LLP which became Van Allen & Hoffmann, 
LLP in 2017.   
 
He currently lives in Avon with his wife Kara and their four daughters Tessa, Elyse, Audrey 
and Molly (their T.E.A.M.).  Service to his community has been part of his life for many 
years. 
 
Please join us in welcoming Kevin to Avon Rotary!  (Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 

Highway Cleanup 
 

 
Dansville Rotary Club’s highway 
cleanup crew prior to their semi-annual 
Adopt A Highway effort.  
 
 
A total of 4 miles plus was able to be 
cleaned up by the club.   
 
 
 (Submitted by Jon Shay) 
 
 

Rotary Rt. 88N Annual 
Cleanup April 20 

 
A dollar and a cell phone- Each 
spring the Newark Rotary Club 
participates in a highway cleanup on 
Rt. 88 North. Club members walked 
Rt. 88 from the village edge to Pulver 
Road picking up the spoils of winter. 
This year a one dollar bill and old cell 
phone top the list of unusual items 
found.  (Submitted by John Zornow) 
 
Photo- Bob Bendix, Jean Bendix, 
Fred Hicks, Rich VanLaeken, Doug 
Forgue, Linda Werts, Karen 
Vanderbrook 
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Avon Rotary Honors Program 

April 9, 2019   Submitted by: Bob Mellen 
A pair of innkeepers, a multitasking volunteer and avid gardener, and a food bank director were among residents honored April 9 
for their contributions to the Avon community. Three people, Jennifer Palmer, C. Thomas Moran and Ginny House, received Paul 
Harris Fellows, which recognize those who exemplify the ideals and professionalism of Rotary International. It also means that 
$1,000 each has been donated to the Rotary Foundation, which enables Rotarians to advance world understanding, goodwill and 
peace through the improvement of health, the support of education and the alleviation of poverty. 
Avon Rotary also bestowed two Building Awards for building renovation and new construction, one to the Avon Inn owners and 
one to Evening Star Coffee Roasters. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Spokesman for the evening: Kirk Vanderbilt, Avon Foundation 
Chairman; Tom Vonglis, MC, PDG Don Alhart, DG Mike Slovak 

Building Award winners Jim and Jennifer 
Krause were honored for their 
commitment to renovating the gracious 
Avon Inn and returning it as a viable part 
of the village. 
Built about 1840, the Avon Inn was 
extensively damaged by a fire in 1979. It 
was restored and changed ownership 
until being bought by the Krause's, then 
underwent extensive renovations before 
it reopened last New Year’s Eve. 

House, an Avon 
teacher for 30 
years, now serves 
in retirement as a 
member and past 
director of the 
Avon 
Preservation and 
Historical Society 
along with being 
an active 
member of the 
Avon Garden 
Club. Every 
spring she helps 
plant flowers and 

shrubs in the Circle Park and then continues to care 
for them throughout the summer. 
She is also active in the Avon United Methodist 
Church, being part of the choir and the bell choir 
and contributing extensively in church fundraising 
activities that allow the church to better serve the 
community. Ginny and her husband Bob also pick 
and donate bushels of apples each year for church 
dinners and help deliver holiday food baskets and 
Meals on Wheels. 

Ginny House & Rotarian  
Bob House 

Moran, a lifelong resident of 
Avon, was honored 
posthumously. Before his 
death last year he had spent 
years as a volunteer parent at 
St. Agnes School and had 
been a long-time volunteer 
for youth sports. A highly 
respected member of the 
community, he was employed 
by the Village of Avon for 40 
years. 
An Avon Lions Club member 
for 42 years, he held 
leadership positions including 
two terms as president, three 
terms as secretary and two as treasurer. 

Matt, Tracy, Katie  
Children of C. Thomas Moran 

Palmer, who began as a 
volunteer in the Avon food 
pantry, eventually took 
over as its director. During 
her time there she has 
seen the service grow from 
delivering food to about 30 
families to serving 85 
families in its store where 
shoppers choose the 
groceries they need. A staff 
of about 30 volunteers 
helps her with this mission. 

Jennifer Palmer 

 
Also receiving a Building Award were Jody 
and Christine Wolfanger, whose Evening 
Star Coffee Roasters grew from a business 
in their garage to a new dedicated building. 
Their business began in 2008 and, 
according to its web site, moved in 2017 to 
Tec Drive where they built “one of the 
most modern, clean and organized 
business designs in all of New York State.” 



 

27 

 

 
May 2019 Page  27 

Avon Rotary 
 
On April 6 Avon Rotarians 
traveled to Wayne Central 
School for the annual District 
Training Assembly.  We all 
enjoyed the many breakout 
sessions and learning 
opportunities.   
 
 
Many thanks to our very 
own instructors—Heather & 
Jake Ayers, Tom Vonglis & 
Kirk Vanderbilt, Rob Lupisella 
and Julie Carney.  Each team 
provided very popular, well 
attended sessions.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
On April 20 Rotarians and Community Members worked 
side by side planting trees in the Village Driving Park as 
part of a grant project to replace the ash trees.   
 
 
Many thanks to Heather, Janis, Dave, Marcia, Trisha and 
Hans for braving the weather and helping plant trees. 
 
 
(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 
  



 

28 

 

 
May 2019 Page  28 

 Roc City Rotary 
 

 
Community Involvement   
 
April 14th: Members volunteered at Catwalk for Kidneys  
April 27th: Members assisted with Sunshine Campus Cleanup. Our members 
helped clean dorms, unpack to pool house, open the pool, and set up the archery 
nets in preparation of summer campers. 
 
 
Rotary Relations 
 
April 6th: Five of our board members attended the District Assembly where we 
were able to network with other Rotarians while learning more about what being 
a Rotarian is all about and how to better support our individual club! 
April 7th: Members attended the Sip and Sign fundraiser for the Rochester Deaf 
Rotary Club 
RCR is looking to work more closely with other clubs in the district in the 
upcoming year. If you have any events coming up please contact Julie Zink at 
RocCityRotaryRelations@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 
Club Meetings 
 
April 16th: Guest speaker Patrick Kieffer from Paychex presented our club with 
interviewing tips and skills for future interviews. We also collected pasta and 
sauce for the food shelf that we support through Greece Community Education.  
We also honored two new members Marissa Peters and Valarie  Palermo. 
 
 
Upcoming Meetings:  
 
May 21st: Insurance 101 Nick Mieney from State Farm 
6:00 The Scotch House Pub (373 Goodman St) 
 
(Submitted by Julie Zink) 
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Mt. Morris Rotary News 
 

Jesse Hamilton, Mount Morris Jr/Sr High School Principal, presented a  
$200 check to Emily Mike on behalf of the Mount Morris Rotary Club. 
 
Emily was named Western New York Regional Spelling Bee Champion and 
is going to the Scripps National Spelling Bee near Washington, DC the end  
of May. 
 
Emily is an eight grader at Mount Morris Central School. 
(Submitted by Linda Lomnicki) 

THIRD GRADE STUDENTS RECEIVE BOOKS 
 
Third grade students at Pine Brook Elementary School proudly display their new books. 
 
 
Greece Rotarians continued their annual tradition of enhancing literacy in Greece schools through their Book program.  
 
This year brought a new and exciting change— replacing the usual dictionary with Kids Road Atlas. The Atlas provides lots of 
useful information on the States, games, puzzles and actual road maps— all offering classroom learning opportunities and at home 
fun! With financial support from Senator Joseph Robach over 1,300 books were given to third grade students in Greece and Hilton 
school districts.  
 
Greece Rotarians were on hand at every presentation to personally present the books.  (Submitted by Judie Van Bramer)  
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Rotary's GEM Project Seeks Local Donors 
 
“Changing the World One Child at a Time,” is   the mission of International Voice of the Orphan, founded  by Perry native Dwight 
Saunders, and the goal of its affiliated GEM Foundation in Uganda. 
Rotary   Club of   Perry is making   a public appeal  to support the installation   of water and sanitation facilities in Uganda for the 
GEM Foundation there. The GEM “Village” purpose in Uganda is to provide a loving home for disabled and abandoned or rejected 
orphans and provide education 
 
Generous donations have allowed GEM Village to begin construction of new facilities in October, but its funding need is still 
huge.  Housing and  a medical clinic  are being built and  it is Rotary’s  desire  to provide safe water and appropriate sanitation 
facilities in support of those. 
 
Perry Rotary’s hope is that individuals and businesses will provide significant financial support to the worthwhile endeavor to help 
these often-rejected children. Donor dollars will stretch because Rotary will be able to provide matching funds. Help Rotary raise its 
goal of over $20,000 locally and make a real difference in meeting the serious needs in another corner of the world. This special 
appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as most of its fundraisers are directed at local needs. But in the GEM case, we have a 
connection, and our area has a connection tat is unique nd we feel we can make a special difference. With community spoort and 
Rotary matching possibilities, a big need will be met. 
 
Perry’s Rotary Club is proud to be part of an international organization with 35000 clubs in 200 countries and territories in the 
world all doing what they can in their communities and in the greater worldwide community to “make a difference” in basic quality 
of life. Rotary, with partners, has nearly completed the eradication of polio from the earth, being 99.9 percent of the way there from 
where we were 25 years ago, and it is actively pursuing projects in peace and conflict resolution, disease control and providing safe 
water and proper sanitation, among many valuable service efforts. 
 
No gift is too small or too large. We hope to meet our goal in the next few weeks. To make your contribution to our efforts for 
GEM Foundation, please send your support payable to Perry Rotary Foundation, PO Box 103, Perry, NY 14530. 
 
About The GEM Foundation and Village: 
 
The GEM Foundation is a home for abandoned special needs children in Uganda. It exists to love the broken, strengthen the weak 
and encourage the weary. Last year GEM Foundation raised the funds for three homes to be built on the 88 acres that it purchased 
in 2016. This past October, The GEM Village officially broke ground. This year it is trying to build a medical clinic to provide life-
saving 24/7 care to children, staff and the surrounding community and villages. 
 
The Nutritional and Prenatal Center will bring malnourished children back to nutritional health. Often families hid their children 
with special needs away and in turn the children are neglected and starved leading to severe malnourishment. GEM Village will 
educate and train families and prevent malnutrition. Prenatal care as well as maternity care will also be offered. A significant reason 
children are born with special needs is due to unsafe deliveries. 
 
The Therapy center will be where children are worked with and encouraged daily by licensed therapists to reach their full potential. 
 
The General Medical Center is where general medical needs will be met and out-reach to educate and train families in how to best 
care for their children and help them to thrive. 
 
The GEM Foundation was started by the daughter of a Perry native son and graduate, Dwight Saunders, 
about the needs and worthiness of these “gems” of children.Rotary raise its goal of over $20,000 locally  and  make  a 
real  difference    in a member of the prominent long- time resident Saunders family   whose father,   Vern,   was a  beloved Perry 
math teacher. The entire Saunders family is well known and loved by Perry area residents. 
meeting serious needs in another corner of the world. This special appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as ‘ most of its 
fundraisers are directed at local needs. health. It is a new science of the role of bacteria, our microbiota that   convert sugars, crowd 
out pathogens, maintain pH balance and more. Now Vonnie returned to her health care professional roots with her new business, 
True to You Health, through which she offers holistic health coaching. Initial consultations are free. Services also include grocery 
store tours and pantry makeovers and group sessions of five or more. She can be reached at 585-975-9959 and 
Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com. 
"Recognize you're a living, breathing ecosystem; everything you do has an impact," she told Rotarians. 
(Submitted by Lorraine Sturm) 

 

mailto:Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 

And under Calendar, chose   
                                                                 Submit Event ( docx) 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar Coordinator.  

 

Camp STAR Golf Tournament 
Monday, July 15, 2019 

Indian Hills Golf Course 
Painted Post, NY 14870 

 
Sign in at 11:00 AM - Shotgun at Noon.  

 
Contact Marianne Kalec (mkalec@chemungcanal.com) or Howard Selleck 

(howard@karosel.net) for registration information. 
 

Also contact Marianne Kalec if you would like to help sponsor the Annual 
Camp STAR Golf Tournament. 

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
mailto:mkalec@chemungcanal.com
mailto:howard@karosel.net
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Please join the  

Lima Rotary Club  

on Saturday, May 18th  

from 8:30am to 11am at 

the Lima Christian School 

1574 Rochester St. Lima, N.Y.  

 

Pancakes for the Drakes-  

All You Can Eat  

Pancake Breakfast. 

Menu: Pancakes, sausage, coffee, tea, milk and 

fellowship.  $6/person, children under 12 $3 

and kids under 5 FREE.  
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"The mission of Rotary Camp Onseyawa is to provide a camping experience for 8-16 year old 
children with disabilities from the 4 county area, and to foster independence and acceptance of 
others through social, recreational and educational aspects of life."  The Play for the Children golf 
tournament raises money to provide these camp experiences. 

The Tournament: 
This tournament will be played as a scramble format.  Please indicate desired foursome. 
 

Schedule of Events: 
Date:                 Saturday, June 8, 2019 
Place:            Silver Creek Golf Course, 1790 E. River Rd, Waterloo, NY 13165 
Registration:         11:30 am 
Lunch:                    On deck prior to shotgun start 
Shotgun Start:         1:00 pm 
Dinner:         Approximately 6:00 pm (additional dinner tickets are $25) 
Entry Fee:  $100.00 per player or $400.00 per team 
Fee includes green fees, cart, lunch and dinner 
Entry form and payment can be sent to:          
                            Camp Onseyawa 
                            c/o   Trish Brewer 
                            PO Box 614 
                            Geneva, NY 14456 
Or register online at: 
 

http://www.safepayevents.com/?Event=ONSEYAWAGolfTournament2019 

Entry forms are due by May 31st. 
 

COMPLETE FORM, DETACH AND SEND PAYMENT TO ABOVE ADDRESS. 
 

1.                                           2. 
Name: _________________________________________           Name: _____________________________________________ 
 

Address: _______________________________________           Address: ___________________________________________ 
 

City/St/Zip: ____________________________________            City/St/Zip: _________________________________________ 
 

      3.                                      4. 
Name: ________________________________________             Name: _____________________________________________ 
 

Address: ______________________________________             Address: ___________________________________________ 
 

City/St/Zip: ___________________________________              City/St/Zip: _________________________________________ 
 
 
 

http://www.safepayevents.com/?Event=ONSEYAWAGolfTournament2019
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Sponsorship Form 

Check one: 

Hole Sponsor: $150 [  ] Green Sponsor: $250 [  ] Par Sponsor: $400 [ ]    

Birdie Sponsor: $500 [  ] Eagle Sponsor: $600 [  ] Hole in One Sponsor: $1,000 [  ] 

Double Eagle-Presenting Sponsor: $5,000 [  ] 

 

Name/Company Name: ____________________________________________________ 

 

Location: ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Contact email/phone: _____________________________________________________ 

 

Message: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Please make checks payable to Rotary Camp Onseyawa. 

Mail this form with your check to:  Liz Becht 142 Ovid St. Seneca Falls, NY 13148 by May 
24, 2019. 

For your convenience, online sponsorship is also available at: 

http://www.safepayevents.com/?Event=ONSEYAWAGolfTournament2019 

 

Rotary Camp ONSEYAWA is a 501(c)(3) organization. Thank you for your contribution! 

http://www.safepayevents.com/?Event=ONSEYAWAGolfTournament2019
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Pittsford Rotary Set for             
23rd Annual Kids’ Trout                    
Fishing Derby May 18 

  
Kids age 15 and younger can experience the 

adventure and excitement of fishing with family 
and friends at the Pittsford Rotary Club’s 23rd 

annual Kids’ Trout Fishing Derby May 18 at 
Powderhorn Lodge at Powder Mills Park. The 
event is free, and the club is conducting the 

derby in conjunction with the Town of Pittsford 
and the Monroe County Parks Department. 

 

 
Registration starts at 8 a.m. and the fishing 

contest will run from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m., followed by 
an awards ceremony and fish hatchery tour at 
11:30 a.m.  Registration is also available online 

here. Complimentary refreshments will be 
served at the event. 

  

 
 

The Fish Hatchery at Powder Mills Park will be stocking fish for this event. Donations will be accepted on 
their behalf.  Special thanks to The Riedman Foundation for funding and operating the Hatchery and making 

the Pittsford Rotary Club Fishing Derby possible. 
 
  

Rotarian and fishing enthusiast Harry Womeldorf organized the club’s first “Kids Derby” in 1997. Since then, 
more 3,000 children have taken part in this Western New York event. 

 
(Submitted by David Irwin) 

  
  

https://pittsfordrotaryclub.org/page/fishing-derby-registration
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SAVE THE DATE  September 6th 
 

District Golf Tournament 
 

Island Oaks 
 

Lima Country Club 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+graphics&id=EC30299F2E3FB8246B680525655B29BC490854A9&FORM=IQFRBA
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Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival 
Arts & Crafts                                  

& Vendors Show 
Friday, July 12th and        
Saturday, July 13th 

Village Park, Geneseo 

10’ x 10’ space rental @ $80 each 
Table rental @$10 each 

 
Application available at 

http://geneseorotary.com/19photos/19%20vendor%
20app.pdf 

 Questions?  contact Steve Wiener                     
(585)243-4498 or e-mail    

stephenrichardwiener@gmail.com. 

 
Festival Times  Friday  10 AM – 8 PM      

Saturday  10 AM – 8 PM 
Festival schedule coming soon at 
http://geneseorotary.com/summerfestival.htm 
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HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY  
35th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 

 

Monday, July 29, 2019, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM  

 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE - Island Oaks Course-Lima Country Club 

7470 CHASE ROAD, LIMA, NY 14485 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES!!! 

Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, 

and support Camp ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 

 

Address:   __________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 

 

    __________________________  4th Person ______________________ 

 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

___ Check if you do NOT have a foursome and would like us to assign you to one. 

*Golf, Cart, Lunch, Steak Dinner & 3 Raffle Tickets $90.00 per person  $_________ 

*Dinner Only…………………………………………...$25.00 per person  $_________ 

Make checks payable to:   Honeoye Lake RotaryFoundation 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 7/23/ 2018 

    GOLF HOLE SPONSORSHIP  

_______ Corporate-Patron @ $150.00 each includes golf & dinner for 1 person 

_______ Associate-Eagle  @ $75.00 each 

_______ Affiliate – Birdie  @ $50.00 each 

_______ Friend – Par   @ $25.00 each            jnnhamele@aol.com 

Total amount enclosed: $____________ Questions: Jeanne Hamele 585-729-9118 

Name to be used on sign: _______________________________________________ 

*Please note: due to a price increase for our steak dinner, we have to increase our 

registration fee this year.  Thank you for understanding this late notification. In 

appreciation, we are including three raffle tickets in your registration packet. 
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 May  2019  
 

May 14  Rochester Deaf Rotary Senegal Deaf Missionary 
Presentation. Rochester View Apt, 4365 W. Henrietta Rd, 
6pm dinner. 6:30 pm presentation 
 

May 18  Avon Rotary Blue Jean Ball, Oak-Knolls Manor, 
Caledonia 6pm to 11pm  
 
May 18  Pittsford Rotary Fishing Derby, Power Mills Park, 
8am to noon 
 
May 18 Bloomfield TasteFest 2019, 4:30 pm to 7:30pm, 
St, Bridget’s Parish Hall, $15.00 
 
May 18  Lima Rotary Pancake Breakfast, Lima Christian 
School, 8:30 am to 11am, Adults $6, Children $3 
 
 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 June 
 
01 Jun2019  RI International Convention  
Hamburg, Germany  
 
28 June District Changeover Dinner, RIT Inn & 
Conference Center, Henrietta 
 
 November 
 
November 16  Rotary Leadership Institute, RIT Inn & 
Conference Center 

 

 

Check the District 
Calendar for additions and 

changes 

May 20  Greece Rotary Golf Outing, Ridgemont Country 
Club, 10am to 4:30pm 
 

 June 2019 
 

June 1—Chemung County Sunrise Rotary, “A Furnished 
Affair”, 1-4:00 pm, Raymour & Flannigan, Horseheads 
 

June 8—Honeoye Falls-Mendon and Lima  Rotary Golf 
Tournament, Lima Golf Club, fee $90, 9am-6pm 
 

June 8  Rochester Deaf Rotary Cookout, $15, Martin 
Road Park, W. Henrietta 
 

June 8  Camp ONSEYAWA Golf Tournament, Silver 
Creek Golf Club 
 

June 8 & 9  Gananda Rotary Garage Sale,  
 

June 10  Spencerport Rotary Golf Tournament, Deerfield 
Country Club, Registration 8am, 9am Tee Off, $95 
 
June 13  Canandaigua Rotary 100th Anniversary 
Celebration, Canandaigua Country Club, 5:30pm to 
8:30pm. $65/person 
 

 July 2019 
 

July 12-13  Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival, Village 
Park, Geneseo 
 
July 15  Camp Star Golf Tournament, Indian Hills Golf 
Course, sign in at 11am, noon Shotgun start 
 

July 29  Honeoye Lake Golf Tournament, Island Oaks 
Golf Course, Lima, Registration 9am, 10am Start 
 
 August 2019 
 

August 13  Shirleyy Isaac 2nd Annual Memorial Sporting 
Clays Tournament, Rochester Brooks,Gun Club 
 
 September 2019 
 

September 6  District Golf Tournament, Island Oaks, 
Lima Country Club 
 
 October 2019 
 

October 11, 12, 18, 19, 25  Gananda Rotary Haunted 
Hayride & Haunted House, 7pm to 10pm 
1485 Walworth-Penfield Road, Walworth.  $10 at the door 
 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/
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Member Count  

  

Year 
to 

Date 

Year 
to 

Date 
    
    

1-Jul 1-Jul 30-April   1-Jul 1-Jul 30-April   

2017 2018 2019 + / -  2017 2018 2019 + / -  

RI Data RI Data RI Data   RI Data RI Data RI Data   

Avon E 59 61 65 4 Mt. Morris G 17 18 19 1 

Bath F 33 33 37 4 Naples E 47 53 56 3 

Belmont G 16 14 15 1 Newark Rotary Club D 97 100 105 5 

Bloomfield F 28 25 25 0 Nunda G 8 8 9 1 

Brighton F 29 28 26 -2 Ontario-Walworth F 29 31 32 1 

Brockport G 21 20 20 0 Palmyra-Macedon F 40 36 36 0 

Caledonia-Mumford G 7 7 8 1 Penfield F 16 18 32 14 

Canandaigua D 108 106 114 8 Penfield-Webster G 17 0 0 0 

Canisteo G 13 17 16 -1 Penn Yan F 33 25 30 5 

Chemung Co. Sunrise F 29 30 25 -5 Perry E 65 62 60 -2 

Clifton Springs F 41 37 35 -2 Pittsford F 32 35 41 6 

Clyde G 12 13 13 0 Prattsburgh G 9 11 11 0 

Corning E 98 96 99 3 Red Creek G 11 12 11 -1 

Dansville F 42 44 41 -3 Red Jacket (Manchester) G 21 18 18 0 

Dundee F 30 25 26 1 Roc City G 0 17 17 0 

East Rochester G 16 19 18 -1 Rochester B 339 327 323 -4 

Elmira F 39 38 38 0 Rochester A.M. G 14 14 13 -1 

Elmira Heights F 26 26 26 0 Rochester Deaf G 14 19 16 -3 

Fairport E 56 57 58 1 Rochester Latino G 17 17 19 2 

Friendship G 12 11 11 0 Rochester Northwest G 11 11 15 4 

Gananda G 13 15 17 2 Rochester Southeast G 10 9 9 0 

Gates-Chili G 13 10 11 1 Rochester Southwest G 0 20 17 -3 

Geneseo E 42 50 55 5 Rush-Henrietta F 34 34 34 0 

Geneva E 75 77 82 5 Scottsville G 12 9 7 -2 

Gorham G 14 14 15 1 Seneca Falls E 51 56 55 -1 

Greece E 76 66 69 3 Sodus G 21 20 17 -3 

Hilton Rotary G 9 9 13 4 Spencerport F 30 28 27 -1 

HFM Rotary G 18 19 20 1 Victor-Farmington F 22 24 27 3 

Honeoye Lake G 24 23 24 1 Waterloo F 27 29 33 4 

Hornell G 15 13 11 -2 Watkins - Montour E 55 63 59 -4 

Horseheads G 13 9 8 -1 Wayland G 11 13 11 -2 

Irondequoit F 28 27 29 2 Webster G 22 22 22 0 

Lima G 16 18 13 -5 Wellsville G 25 25 23 -2 

Livonia F 31 31 32 1 Williamson G 4 4 5 1 

Lyons G 13 14 14 0 Wolcott G 13 15 17 2 

Monroe County South G 15 9 6 -3 District 7120 Totals   2,311 2,314 2,361 47 

* Hammondsport  G 7 0 0 0       


